Suffolk County Council Update - January 2004

From Cllr of Division

Council Tax 

The county Council is very close to announcing the level of council tax for the next year. A paper will be presented to the Executive Committee on 29th January, which will outline the general situation. A detailed paper will be presented to the Full County Council meeting on 24th February where the final decision will be made about any increase. In comparison with other county councils, Suffolk has received a fair settlement, which will be helped by the extra revenue gained from reducing the discount on Council Tax that second homeowners currently enjoy.  Nevertheless, the money has not been enough to meet demands outright and so the county has made a detailed examination of current budgets. 

Suffolk County Council still rated a 'good’ council


Following an announcement in December, the Audit Commission confirmed the Suffolk CC is still rated a 'good' council according to the Comprehensive Performance Assessment ratings. The CPA is an audit of the whole of the council, looking not only at how individual services perform, but how it all fits together. There are five ratings Excellent, Good, Fair, Weak and Poor. 

The county Council continues to work on an improvement plan with the help of the Audit Commission. A progress report is being considered by the Executive Committee on 13th January.
Funding for roads and public transport announced

Suffolk County Council has received just under £24m to spend on the county’s roads and bridges and public transport next year, which is an increase on last year. Projects include planned maintenance and safety measures on the A140 and major resurfacing and strengthening work on Norwich Road in Ipswich.  A number of bridges will be strengthened in the Halesworth area and safety measures put in place at Brantham rail bridge and Stoke Street in Ipswich. Accident blackspots at Eriswell, Newmarket Clocktower and Sudbury Belle Vue will also be improved.  

£7.5m will be spent on improving public transport and encouraging cycling and walking. Rural areas will benefit from more money for projects to improve accessibility to jobs and services, and reducing the environmental impact of road traffic. Additional funding will be targeted for new footways, cycle schemes, speed management and lorry management. The council has also made a bid for £30m for a new bypass for Sudbury, which was well supported by local people, but this was rejected.

County Hall move to Endeavour House

The move of the main administrative and strategic functions of the County Council to new accommodation is now only a couple of months away. All core staff from County Hall in Ipswich will be moved to Endeavour House in Russell Road Ipswich, which is next to the Ipswich Town Football Club. The project remains on budget and on time. The County Council hopes to take possession of the building early February and to have moved all staff in by the end of April. Contact numbers for staff will largely remain the same and new contact addresses will be publicised soon.

Electric Blanket Testing Programme

Trading Standards and the Fire Service joint project has again been a success in removing a significant number of dangerous electric blankets from Suffolk homes.

573 Electric Blankets were tested across Suffolk in a two-week period. The blankets were tested for unsafe plugs, incorrect fuses, worn out blankets where the elements were exposed and to check if they contained an overheating protection mechanism. 39% were unsafe and condemned on the spot. 12% had minor defects that were repaired.  These figures were identical to those tested in 2002.

However, there were large differences in failure rates between locations. In general, areas not recently visited had higher failure rates which shows that recent years inspections have been successful.

Publicity for the programme in the press and on local radio helped to raise public awareness of the issues surrounding electric blanket safety. There was successful liaison with local councils who provided accessible town centre venues or other support. 

Road Accident figures for 2003 rise

Unfortunately, road accident figures for 2003 show the number of people killed on Suffolk's roads last year has risen. 

59 lives were lost on our roads in 2003 compared to 43 in the previous year, however the provisional end of year figures show that the total number of accidents resulting in serious or slight injuries is likely to be less than last year.  All of this has occurred against a background of 2% growth in traffic.

Reducing the number of lives lost or damaged by road accidents is a top priority for the county council and one shared by the Suffolk Constabulary. Both parties continue to work together to make Suffolk's roads as safe as possible for everyone. It is hoped that the money obtained from government for improving accident blackspots in the next financial year will improve matters.

